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OVERVIEW
Work on the Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT) 
State Highway (SH) 9 Wildlife and Safety Improvements 
project is nearing completion as construction crews are 
months ahead of the original projected schedule.

Overall benefits of the project include reconstructing 
the roadway to include 8-foot wide shoulders, alignment 
upgrades, and the installation of five wildlife underpass 
and two overpass structures to improve safety throughout 
the corridor. 

PROGRESS
To date, construction crews have completed all paving 
operations. The wildlife underpasses and overpass 
structures are also completed. Landscaping and seeding 
procedures, along with the installation of a deer fence, 
are roughly 95% complete. Finalization of the project is 
weather dependent, but may occur as early as the first 
week of December. 

SCHEDULE AND TRAFFIC IMPACTS 
Monday through Friday, during daylight hours, both 
northbound and southbound traffic will have intermittent 
lane closures between MP 126 to MP 131. Please plan 
additional time for your commute as delays could reach 
10 minutes in length, and please note the various speed 
limits. Please use caution and stay alert as the deer fence 
installation is not complete and wildlife can access the 
highway in certain open areas.

CONTACT THE PROJECT TEAM
If you have questions about the project, please leave 
a message on the project hotline or email us. You will 
receive a response within 24 business hours.
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Email: SH9Kremmling@publicinfoteam.com
Phone: 970-724-4724

Website: www.codot.gov/projects/sh9wildlife
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